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I’ve had the great privilege of being involved with 
The Moore Center for well over twenty years 
now, as a board member and community partner 
and, this year, serving as Chairman of the Board. 
Through this period of time, I’ve had the unique 
vantage point of being able to see the organization’s 
ability to adapt to change and embrace whatever 
comes its way.
Never has this been more apparent than these 
last unusual months when they’ve had to roll up 
their sleeves and find new and innovative ways to 
get the job done, all the while never losing sight 
of their mission of meeting the needs of their 
clients and families. But this is at the heart of 
what The Moore Center does. They problem-solve 
and tackle challenges head-on. And they know 
the tremendous value of partnering with their 
community to develop longstanding relationships 
that only strengthen the important work that they 
do in critical times like these.
We all walk different paths in life, and for some, 
those paths may be a bit more of a struggle. It’s 
incredibly gratifying to be a part of an organization 
whose life’s work is to make those journeys just a 
little bit easier. 

Paul Boynton 
President & CEO

 
I can’t think of any other time in my 23 years of leading 
this organization that I have ever felt such a sense 
of pride and gratitude for everyone in our Moore 
Center community. These last challenging months 
have taught us countless lessons about teamwork, 
resilience, hope and perseverance, but perhaps most of 
all, the healing gift of working together. As we reflect 
upon this year, I have an even deeper respect and 
appreciation for our clients, our families and Family 
Support Council, our staff, our Board of Directors and 
our community partners. 
The great silver lining in any time of crisis is the ability 
to spot the hidden heroes among us who do whatever it 
takes, day in and day out, quietly and without fanfare. 
In this annual report, we’ll introduce you to a couple of 
those heroes. Denise Maher and her adult son Matt are 
incredible examples of what it means to band together 
and support one another when it matters most. They 
inspire us and teach us that we can persevere, no 
matter what roadblocks lie ahead. 
This year has certainly been one filled with challenge 
and so many of our worlds have been turned upside 
down. But the one thing that will never change is the 
importance of being there for one another. For no 
matter what storms swirl around us, with others by 
our side, hope abounds.   

In 1994, Denise and Greg Maher were 
thrilled to learn they were about to 
become parents for the second time. 

When their son Matt was born, they delighted in 
watching him grow and thrive alongside his older 
brother Shaun. Their family was now complete.

But when Matt was around 20 months or so, they 
noticed something change. He gradually began to 
lose his ability to string words and simple sentences 
together as he did before. As the months marched 
on, he became increasingly agitated and frustrated 
as he seemingly struggled with the simple ability 
to communicate and express himself. Concerned, 
they had him evaluated by a psychologist who 
diagnosed him with autism, a little-known and mostly 

mysterious condition back then, that created far more 
questions than answers for their family.

Autism, or autism spectrum disorder (ASD) is 
characterized by a wide variety of symptoms that 
can range anywhere from difficulty with social 
interactions, to repetitive behaviors, to challenges 
with speech or language. The psychologist put it to 
Denise and Greg quite plainly: either they needed to 
get Matt’s unpredictable behavior under control, or 
he would need to be institutionalized. Frustrated and 
shaken, Denise and Greg vowed that would never 
happen and instead went to work, trying to learn as 
much as they possibly could about the new challenge 
their child was facing. 

Annual   
             Report2020

“When I see how far he’s come after so much adversity, I just 
couldn’t be prouder. The Moore Center has made such an 
incredible difference in all of our lives. It was a village that 
raised this guy.”
Denise Maher, mother of Matt, 26

“We educated ourselves as much as we could 
about autism and also the parenting piece, and 
we also tried to understand our options and 
rights when it came to his education,” Denise 
remembered. “My gut told me my son was entitled 
to more, regardless of what his disability was.”

Through the family’s advocacy, Matt attended 
public school through the sixth grade until they 
hit a roadblock when they were told he wouldn’t 
progress any further. Undeterred, the family 
once again sprang into action, researching other 
educational resources that could work in tandem 
with his current school to bolster his reading and 
language skills. He received a ‘puzzle approach’ to 
education but met every challenge head-on. 

Matt remembers this time 
in his life quite vividly. “I 
was frustrated with all 
the reading and tests, but 
I worked really hard,” he 
recalled. “And I persevered.” 
He went on to earn his 
high school diploma at 21, 
with his proudest moment 
scoring an A in a college-
preparatory class.   

When the time came for Matt to begin the 
process of transitioning out of high school, Denise 
remembered hearing about The Moore Center 
through word-of-mouth, as well as her community 
involvement. When she first met with staff who 
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evaluated Matt, it became clear she had found 
the support system they so desperately needed. 
“The people at The Moore Center were always 
so enthusiastic and positive, but above all else, 
they looked at what Matt could do, not what he 
couldn’t,” she remembered. “I knew right away it 
would be an excellent collaboration.” 

Through their programs Matt learned how to 
strengthen his social skills and also to fulfill his 
dream of becoming more independent through 
employment. Since he was just a little boy, he 
had a goal of driving trucks as an adult. When he 
was ready to take this dream further, The Moore 
Center helped him enroll in a local tractor trailer 
driving school, drove him to classes, stayed with 
him throughout the day and even brought him 
home. “I was nervous at first – then I got excited,” 
Matt remembered. “Because someone was always 
there with me, showing me the ropes.”  

Today, at 26, Matt has recently earned his 
commercial driving license (CDL) after 
completing a rigorous exam that required him to 
verbally explain certain mechanical techniques 
while performing them - in front of a state trooper. 
“I passed it like a pro!” he said, proudly. And he 
just accepted a new position as a light duty truck 
driver, now officially ‘on the road’ to living the 
independent life he’s always wanted. He also 
manages an online banking account and is saving 
up to buy a car of his own. 

“When I see how far he’s come after so much 
adversity, I just couldn’t be prouder,” Denise said, 
her eyes lighting up. “The Moore Center has made 
such an incredible difference in all of our lives. It 
was a village that raised this guy.”



BENEFACTOR $20,000+
Anonymous (2)
Cogswell Benevolent Trust
Normand/Hingham Trust
Eva M. Montembeault Revocable Trust

AMBASSADOR $10,000 - $14,999
Mark S. Lore
New Hampshire Charitable Foundation
TD Charitable Foundation

DIPLOMAT $5,000 - $9,999
Anthem Life
Total Image Running, LLC

FELLOW $2,500 - $4,999
Business NH Magazine
CIGNA Healthcare
Executive Health & Sports Center
Northeast Delta Dental
Service Credit Union

BOARD OF DIRECTORS CIRCLE 
$1,000 - $2,499
Anonymous (1)
Mary Ann Aldrich
Carolyn Benthien
Bryan Bouchard
Brady Sullivan Properties
Mr. and Mrs. Frank O. Buhl
Chris Antonelli New England 
   Scholarship Fund
Cochran Family Fund of the New 
	 Hampshire Charitable Foundation
Cross Insurance
The Greenspan Foundation
J. Michael and Marilyn Hickey
Mr. and Mrs. William E. Marvin
Cathleen A. Schmidt
Siddharth Services, Inc.
Stebbins Commercial Properties, Inc.
The Employees of  Temco Tool Co., Inc.

PARTNER $500 - $999
Anonymous (1)
Anthony Annunziato and Virginia Rice
Bradley Asbury
Brenda L. Aziz*
Donna Beaulieu
Benevity Community Impact Fund
Famille Boufford
CGI Business Solutions
Community Support Network, Inc.
Robert G. Durand
Bill and Beverly Gere
Sylvia and Gerry Grady
Bonnie Guevin
Ovide and Bettie Lamontagne
The MCL Trust
SceneFour, Inc.
Sheehan Phinney
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen H. Singer
Southern New Hampshire University
Spectrum Marketing Companies, Inc.
Barbara Stratton
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Thum
Jay T. White*

PATRON  $250 - $499
Anonymous (1)
The Anagnost Companies
Stephen and Patricia Antolik
Richard E. Bennett
Heidi Copeland
Corflex, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Christian Coutis
Dunn Family Revocable Trust
Richard and Debra Elwell
Lois and Bill Jones
Jim and Nina Kelly
Gary Rousseau
Dan Scanlon
St. Mary’s Bank
Frances Winneg

FRIENDS OF MOORE      
CENTER  $100 - $249
Anonymous (4)
Baer Family Charitable Fund
Bellman Jewelers, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Dale Bodi
Jeannette P. Bourbeau
Paul S. Boynton*
Richard M. Bunker
Family Support Council
Dr. Louis I. Fink and Ms. Pamela L. Grich
Mr. and Mrs. Arnold Goldstein
Helms & Company, Inc.
Judith M. Laduke
Mr. and Mrs. Denis LaPlante
Drs. Gary and Rochelle Lindner
Mr. and Mrs. David Lowenstein
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Ludwig
Dennis J. Card and Maureen McCanty
Northeast Delta Dental Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Roger D. Pinard
Mr. and Mrs. Fernand Pomerleau
Doris I. Proulx
Dick and Marsha Rawlings
Tom and Diane Riley
Susan Roberts
Maureen L. Rose Julian*
Dennis and Maureen Ryan
Mr. and Mrs. Phillip Sapienza
Thomas Sopchak
Normand G. and Paula E. St. Amand
The Reverend Gayle Whittemore

ANNIVERSARY CIRCLE 
$61 - $99
Anonymous (1)
Angela’s Pasta & Cheese Shop
Paul Boucher
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur A. Gregoire
Tricia L. Haines
Shannon Hevey
Mr. and Mrs. Alan A. Kaplan
Olivia Riley 

LEGACY SOCIETY
Members of the Legacy Society have committed to a 

planned gift to The Moore Center.  Please contact the 

Development Office if you are interested in making a 

planned gift.
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ESTATE GIFTS
Normand/Hingham Trust
Eva M. Montembeault Revocable Trust

MEMORIAL CONTRIBUTIONS
In memory of Colleen Badger
  	Mr. and Mrs. Christian Coutis
In memory of Carol Boucher
  	Paul Boucher
In memory of Henry E. Bourbeau
	 Jeannette P. Bourbeau
In memory of Barbara Cloutier
	 Claudette Jolicoeur
 	Dicki Sinofsky
 	Mr. and Mrs. Richard Gage
In memory of Allen DiIulio
	 Mr. and Mrs. David Lowenstein
	 Howard Gross, Esq.
	 Mark Baer
	 Mary A. Walsh
	 Mr. and Mrs. Phillip Sapienza
	 Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Antolik
In memory of Richard Joseph Foisy
	 Normand/Hingham Trust
In memory of Colleen Grady
	 Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Grady
In memory of Phil McGranahan
	 Anthony Annunziato and Virginia Rice
In memory of Daniel Pinard
	 Arthur A. Gregoire
	 Mr. and Mrs. Alan A. Kaplan
	 Lucien Gagne
	 Mr. and Mrs. Richard Plante
	 Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Ludwig
	 Mr. and Mrs. Rene J. Salvas
	 Mr. and Mrs. Marc Pinard
	 Mr. and Mrs. Armand Soucy
	 Mr. and Mrs. Denis LaPlante
	 Martha Kania
	 Family Support Council
	 Richard Vachon
	 Mr. and Mrs. Roger D. Pinard
	 Mr. and Mrs. Armand Lacombe
	 Lee Ducharme
	 Norman Brodeur
	 Mr. and Mrs. Robert Norander
	 Kathleen Bayko
	 Susan Roberts
In memory of Lisa Pollack
  	Stanley H. Pollack
In memory of Sylvio and Irene Proulx
	 Doris I. Proulx

In memory of Dorothy Rogers
	 The Greenspan Foundation
In memory of Joseph B. Rojek
	 Linda Chamberlain
	 Mr. and Mrs. Edward Carr
	 Mr. and Mrs. William H. Estey
	 James R. Hammond
	 The Rose Family

HONORARY 
CONTRIBUTIONS
In honor of Andrew and Chris Bodi
	 Mr. and Mrs. Dale Bodi
	 Dunn Family Revocable Trust
	 Alyssa Caruana
In honor of Sarah Boissonneault
	 Judith M. Laduke
In honor of Corinne Dodge
	 Mr. and Mrs. Charles A. Zoeller
In honor of Debra Durand
	 Robert G. Durand
In honor of Norman and Colleen 
Gagne & Family
	 The Employees of Temco Tool Co., Inc.
In honor of Mary Ann Sopchak
	 Thomas Sopchak
In honor of Alexia Thum
	 Mr. and Mrs. Eric Thum

GARDEN PARTY HONOREES
2020  	 Daniel F. Cronin 
	 (postponed until June, 2021)
2019  	 Dianne Mercier
2018	 Michael A. L’Ecuyer
2017  	 Michael F. Reed
2016 	 Joseph B. Reilly
2015 	 Dick Anagnost
2014	 Raymond G. Cote	
2013 	 The Honorable John H. Lynch and 
	 Dr. Susan E. Lynch
2012 	 Nicholas Vailas 
2011  	 Frederick B. Kfoury, Jr.
2010 	 Brady Sullivan Properties: 
	 Arthur Sullivan,  Shane Brady, 
	 and David Brady
2009  	 Ronald J. Rioux
2008  	 Beverly Arel
2007  	 David P. and Dorothy M. Goodwin
2006  	 James C. Schubert
2005 	 Lewis M. Feldstein
2004 	 Frances M. and Richard I. Winneg
2003  	 Adelaide L. Walker
2002  	 The McIninch Family
2001  	 Ethel and Saul Greenspan

We also gratefully acknowledge those who support 

United Way and who have designated their gift to The 

Moore Center.

The Moore Center endeavors to recognize all donors 

accurately. If you find an error or omission, please call 

(603) 206-2723 with any changes so we can immediately 

correct our records

Donors

facebook.com/moorecenter

The Moore Center
195 McGregor St. Unit 400
Manchester NH 03102
603.206.2700  |  moorecenter.org

This list reflects gift and pledges made from July 1, 2019 through June 30, 2020. 
Donors who have supported The Moore Center for multiple years are listed in bold. 

*Denotes employee

youtube.com/user/
MooreCenterServices


